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NAVAJO NATION ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
Waste Regulatory Compliance Department 

Underground Storage Tank Program 
Post Office Box 7410, Window Rock, Arizona 86515 
Telephone: (928) 871-7993 Fax: (928) 871-7996 

"Dr. Joe Shirley, Jr. Ben Shelly 
VICE PRESIDENT PRESIDENT 

March 9, 2007 

Dawn Cody, Reality Specialist 
Bureau of Indian Affairs 
Division ofReal Estate Services 
Post Office Box 1 060 
Gallup, New Mexico 87305-1060 

Reference: Indian C!_tr Business Lease situated in within the SW/4 of Sectipn 22, T22N, RJOE, 
G&SRM attlieAllen Town Interchange 

Dear Ms. Cody, 

Thank you for your letter dated February 27, 2007 requesting information for the above 
referenced site. 

Based on information in our file, a report dated September 24, 2003 prepared by Underground 
Analytical, Inc. Post Office Box 30220.Flagstaff, Arizona 86003 (Telephone Number 
1.800.660.1353), the site is located off interstate 40, at Exit 351 , Allentown, Arizona. 

Underground Analytical, Inc. removed two 10,000 gallon tanks on June 2, 2003 and Mr. Henry 
Haven, Jr., Geologist, Navajo Nation Environmental Protection Agency, monitored the tank 
removal activities. Four soil samples were collected underneath each tank and analyzed for, 
BTEX and Total Petroleum Hydrocarbons. The analytical results indicated that there were no 
levels above the EPA Maximum Contaminant Levels (MCL). 

However, additional samples were collected by Underground Analytical, Inc. on August 9, 2005 
and according to a report dated September 2, 2005 the analytical results for TPH and BTEX 
confirmed that the EPA MCL's were not exceeded. 

A closure letter to state that "No Further Action" is required for this site is pending. If you 
require a copy of this letter, please submit your request to me in writing. 

Warren Roan, Environmental Specialist 



Cc: Arlene Luther, Environmental Department Manager, NNEP A WRCD 
Henry Haven, Senior Geologist, NNEP A Leaking UST Program 

vCarl Warren, USEPA Region 9 




